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MEETING MINUTES

                                                                                                         DATE  4/21/2020
CALL TO ORDER: Bree called the meeting to order at 2:02
MEMBERS PRESENT: Nantha V., Jannette D., Laurie W., Megan R., Bree T., Jessie K., Mary K., Janel H., Maddy Z., Casaundra H., Jennifer W., Michelle, Lisa B.

ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA: No adjustments – Motion by Jennifer and second by Janette to approve agenda.  Motion carries.
INTRODUCTIONS: Member introductions and passing of the clipboard for radio spotlights.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Janel made a motion and Maddy second to approve the February meeting minutes – motion carries. (No March Meeting)
VOLUNTEER MANAGEMENT POSITION HIGHLIGHT: - Bree with Central Minnesota Sexual Assault Center (CMSAC).  CMSAC is a 24/7 crisis center providing support and advocacy services for victims of sexual assault.  Volunteers play an important role in the services provided.  In order to become a volunteer, a person must complete a 40+ hour training.  While this training fully prepares a person to take on a volunteer role, it can also be a barrier for recruitment as it is a large commitment of training time.  They currently have 9 solid volunteers who do things such as work the crisis call line to connect with victims, the hospital or law enforcement.  They also can help with education and community outreach efforts.  
MEMBER NETWORKING TIME – Due to the virtual nature of the meeting, group members took turns sharing how the COVID 19 situation has changed their jobs, volunteer roles, and services provided.  
Janel H. – currently considered a non-essential service so volunteers are not providing in-person service.  She is having some volunteers maintain contact with clients via phone calls.

Maddy Z. – Pathways 4 Youth has had to reduce service hours and limit some services to keep youth, staff and volunteers safe.  The are accepting donations on a very limited schedule (M & Th from 3:30-4:30).  They are currently brainstorming ideas to prepare for a “new normal’ when things are opened back up.

Megan R.- the hospital and associated clinics have not had volunteers since March.  Most staff in her department are working remotely.  They are still accepting volunteer applications and working through the onboarding process for when things open back up.  

Jessie – Heartland Hospice does not allow volunteers on-site at this time.  Volunteers are staying involved through letter writing and phone calls to hospice residents.

Casaundra – No volunteers at this time at Country Manor even though they are considered an essential workplace.  Laid off staff have been allowed to serve in a volunteer capacity to help out.  Volunteers have the option to become a pen pal with the residents they had been working with to maintain connections.    

Janette D. – No volunteer at Good Shepherd at this time.  Neighborhood families have stepped up to start a pen pal letter writing campaign with residents.  Girl Scouts have been volunteering remotely by getting some starter plants ready to go and will be sending those to Good Shepherd in May.

Jennifer W. – RSVP staff are primarily working from home with office visits on an as-needed basis.  Most of the RSVP volunteers are on hold but a few are still active doing meal delivery, helping with food shelves, sewing projects for GREAT Theatre, and mask sewing for emergency management in Stearns and Benton Counties and the City of St. Cloud.  Volunteer recruitment is being done by mail at this time. 

Mary K. – UW staff working remotely.  ZOOM is being used to conduct staff and committee meetings and for offering virtual trainings.  UW is helping with the mask distribution coordination.  Please send Mary any of your COVID 19-related needs to be posted on their site.

Michelle- MN Council on Aging – volunteers via e-mail. 
MEMBER TOPIC DISCUSSION:  Volunteering during COVID 19 – How do we continue to engage volunteers and what might be our new normal?
Lots of ideas were generated during the member networking time.  Here are some additional ideas that were shared:

Some have created a Facebook page specifically designed to connect with volunteers.  Maddy has created a FB page for her volunteers and does 3 weekly updates to the page to keep volunteers aware of changes, schedules, etc.

Others are also using mail, e-mail along with Facebook to maintain connection with volunteers.  

Bree shared that one of her struggles is keeping volunteers informed of changes when changes are happening so fast and often.  She asked her volunteers which method of communication they prefer for sharing these changes and updates.

Janette is working with groups of neighborhood people who aren’t necessarily volunteers who she would typically track.  But she is keeping record of the services and hours they are providing.  She has also used this down time to update files and systems to make things more efficient when things open back up.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer's Report: Mary shared there has been no activity in the account over the last few months.  Lisa made a motion and Maddy second to accept the Treasurer’s report. – Motion carries.
Membership Coordinator Report:  Nothing new to report.  
Public Relations Report: Sara was unable to join the meeting.  No new updates regarding the new website.   
Training and Program Coordinator Report: The May training (Exploring Volunteer Practices Across Cultures)  has been postponed with the hopes of offering it in the fall.  The sub-committee will reconvene in June to start that discussion.  
MAVA updates: A few SCAVC members attended the Volunteer Management training hosted by True Friends in March.  Jessie will share a summary of what she  learned at the May SCAVC meeting.  Maddy said MAVA has a guide available now with tips on how to maintain volunteer programs during these difficult times.  The guide is free for MAVA members and $20 for non-members.  
OLD BUSINESS: 
National Volunteer Appreciation Week- Two radio stations will be providing public service announcements throughout the week acknowledging community volunteers.  KNSI and WJON are doing daily radio  interviews with Volunteer Coordinators.  Pearl Limousine has offered to do the rides for volunteers as soon as things start to open back up.  
NEW BUSINESS: 
SCAVC Officer Elections: Nominations are listed on the agenda.  The election of officers will happen during the May SCAVC meeting.  Please let Bree know if you would like to be considered for one of the positions.  
Meeting changes for May and August – Centra Care is not allowing large non-essential group meetings to happen at any of their locations through the end of August.  The options discussed included having another phone-in meeting through WebEx or checking to see if a Zoom meeting is an option which allows a visual component.  The group prefers Zoom for the May meeting as having virtual face-to-face contact will help with the officer election part of the meeting.  Mary at UW will check to see if our group can be set up through one of their Zoom accounts. If UW is able to do this for us, the Zoom meeting notice will come from Jill Lenzmeier at United Way so be watching for that notice and her name.   
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Please send Bree any additional agenda items before the next meeting.  The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 19t  from 2:00 to 3:30 via WebEx or Zoom.
AGENCY ANNOUNCEMENTS: (remember- these are great items to also send to Sara for posting on FB)
· There was a question about the collection of masks by area fire departments.  Lisa suggested to call ahead as some of the smaller community fire departments are not set up to handle nor want to  encourage  in-person donations at this time.  
· UW will have something on their website which allows people to send virtual  cards of encouragement and thanks to front line workers.  Please share this opportunity with others.  
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn – Maddy, second Megan - meeting adjourned 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laurie Whitaker

SCAVC Secretary
